ESSEX STRAGGLERS' ORIENTEERING SOCIETY

Committee Meeting Monday 11th January 2010 @ .              .
.                                                                                            .
Minutes
Present:  John Collyer (Chair), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), John Russell (Vice Chairman), Dave Skinner (Fixtures Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping), Lyn West (Welfare Officer) and Jack Isbester (Secretary)

	Item
	Action

	
	

	The meeting commenced at 7.15 pm 

1.
Apologies for absence were received from 


Nancy Powell Davies, Mark Lyne, Tracey Apperley, Martin Sellens, 
Richard Barker, Julie Laver, Derek Keeble, Rachel Barford and Andrew Cordle.


	

	2.
The Minutes of meeting of 16.11.09 were approved.


	

	3.
Matters Arising
John Collyer reported that he had completed the on-line Sport England course on the organisation of volunteers.  He had found it long winded with too much detail from the start.  It was not specifically for orienteering and he did not consider that he had gained anything from it.

Geraldine Russell was considering whether to attempt it.


	Geraldine

	4
Correspondence
1. It was noted that BOF still on 20.11.09 addressed the Club Renewal Form 2010 to Derek Keeble as SOS Sec. despite having been advised three weeks earlier that Jack Isbester had replaced him.  Their explanation was that 'that list had not yet been updated'.
2. BOF environment officer Peter Brett wants to be informed of any land permission refusals on environmental grounds.   Correspondence to be passed to Fixtures Sec.
3. Offer from Alfresco Event Catering received.  Not appropriate for small events and sometimes not permitted by landowner.  Sec. to reply saying that we will keep them in mind.

4. Advice received from Janet Biggs that a Grade 3 Planning Course on 6th & 20th March at Belhus CP is to be offered at a cost of £30 per head.  SOS is short of planners and we want to support this initiative.  John Collyer will compile a list of candidates and SOS will provide financial support.

	Jack

Jack

John



	5
Treasurer's Report

The report was noted with thanks.  The committee was concerned that payments for this year's events matched receipts and considered that more detail, for example a second page setting out income and expenditure event by event, would be helpful.   It was suggested that it would be better to cost maps event by event and not with equipment.  The committee hopes to discuss these matters with the Treasurer at its next meeting.
	Nancy

	6
Fixtures
The problems with the training SI equipment at High Woods were discussed and it was agreed that it was necessary to know whether they were the result of equipment failure or operator error.  Julie Laver was asked to report back to the committee when explanations had been found.   

The committee noted that an Organiser and a Controller for Chalkney had been found.

Agreed that Lyn West would organise Middlewick and Jack Isbester would look after Pre-entries provided that Lyn would set up the system with Fabian4.   Lyn would investigate and set fees similar to comparable events.

	Julie

Lyn



	7
Mapping update 


Maps produced using the new printer show a slight tendency to rub off but have been printed very close to the date of use.  It may be that a longer 'surface setting period' is required.  Kevin Machin to experiment and to consult North West Region who recommended the system.


Kevin anticipates that the base map for Writtle will be finished in the next couple of weeks.  
The Chalkney map requires updating for about 3 years of changes.
Kevin believes that the changes which he has now completed to the alignment of the Middlewick map are those required.

	Kevin

Kevin

Kevin

	8
Equipment and club kit

The committee were pleased to note that the club tent had been found.


	

	9
Newsletter


Rachel is looking after the editorial and Geraldine the production.  The learning process is continuing and the results are welcome.  

Only 2 hard copies are now being despatched - to 2 members without internet access.


	

	10
Webmaster’s report

No report was provided.


	

	11
Permanent Course Officer’s Report  
Derek Keeble was thanked for his report.


John Collyer would supply Joan Pinch with a marker for Tiptree Heath.   
To confront the problem of Visitors' Centres or Sports Centres which did not know that they had supplies of Permanent Course Packs it was suggested that they be provided with an appropriately labelled framed copy of the O-map to display at Reception.  Derek to progress.

For copyright reasons it should be impossible to print copies of O-maps from the internet.

	John
Derek

	12
Development Committee Report

It is important to note that, for legal / insurance reasons risk assessments must be written or 'signed off' (i.e. countersigned) by a qualified orienteer.  This means a Coach or Controller.  

The committee confirmed that coaches should claim for expenses incurred in running the Saturday sessions.  The committee felt strongly that these sessions are valuable for the club and coaches who provide them should not be out of pocket.

A 6-week coaching series at High Woods is planned.  'Grow participation' project funds have been applied for and, if obtained, should meet the costs incurred.

Dave to ask Julie if a CATI in Castle Park is wanted this year.  If it is it must be booked in the next few days.

The Level 1 coaching course has sufficient support so will go ahead.


Lyn has display boards which may be what Julie requires for Active+   Lyn will contact Julie.  


At a recent event parents / teachers were unreasonably concerned that young competitors were lost and, without discussing the matter with officials, went looking for them with the consequence that at the end of the event there were no lost competitors but one lost parent / teacher.  Julie to be asked to write a light hearted item for the Newsletter making the serious point that SOS has proven procedures for finding lost competitors and that concerned parents / teachers should discuss their concerns with officials and should never mount independent searches


Ways to encourage SOS juniors to get to know one another to increase their enjoyment of orienteering are wanted.  Suggestions included distinctive club kit and training exercises which paired two youngsters together.  


Essex 'carry the flame cross curriculum co-ordinator' has been in contact with Julie Laver about possible activities promoting orienteering in Chelmsford on Monday May 3rd which is British Champs. weekend.  More details are awaited.

	Coaches

Dave

Lyn

Julie

Julie

	13
EAOA

Tracey Apperley's report was noted.

The committee was informed by Lyn that the Junior European Champs are now to be in Scotland, not East Anglia.

Clubs are asked to publicise that the EA League Presentation will take place at 1330 at the CUOC event at Brandon on Saturday 30th January 2010.

The severe shortage of controllers in the region continues.  Tracey is asked to raise the issue again with EAOA, saying that we have at least one candidate (Kevin Machin) for a Grade III controllers course.

	Jack

Tracey

	14
Membership report

Geraldine reported that we are now in the middle of the membership renewal period, making it difficult to assess membership.  She can now interrogate BO website to trace renewals and this is a great improvement.


	

	15
Need for regular committee meeting place?


Agreed that Hatfield Peverel village hall appeared likely to be a suitable meeting place and should be used for the committee's next meeting and, if found to be acceptable, on a regular basis thereafter.


	Dave

	16
Committee Members' reports to AGM
Agreed that, in accordance with the Constitution, the only regular reports to the AGM should be those of the Chair and the Treasurer.  Committee members with matters to report should report them to the committee in advance of the AGM.


	Committee

	17
Sponsorship for juniors / students at PP Relays

Julie is asked to inform the committee of the costs involved for accommodation, food, travel for competitors and accompanying adults.  To make decisions on sponsorship the committee needs a clear idea of the costs incurred.


	Julie

	18
Confidential items in Minutes 

Agreed that we will continue to put the Minutes of SOS committee meetings on the SOS website one week after they have been first issued by the Secretary.  During the first week committee members should contact the Secretary to propose corrections to the Minutes where appropriate and should request removal from the published version of any items deemed sensitive.  Agreed also that when the Minutes have been posted on the website the Webmaster should inform the membership by email giving the link to the item on the website, as is already done with the Newsletter.  

	Jack

Committee

Andrew



	19
AOB and date and place of next meeting
Lyn and Geraldine will provide nourishing snacks for SOS (about 50 competitors) at the forthcoming CSC event.


The problem of too many unused maps was raised although, with no need to remove bags from waterproof maps, the problem was less serious than previously.  Agreed that Andrew be asked to update history of entrants for recent events and the matter to be again discussed at the committee's next meeting.


The committee noted that John and Jenny were to meet representatives of Maldon Prom to discuss the provision of a permanent course, and news of this was awaited with interest.

Meeting dates for the remainder of 2010, co-ordinated with those of EAOA, were agreed as follows.
	


	Meeting
	Date
	East Anglian meeting

	
	
	

	SOS Committee
	8th March 2010
	12th March 2010

	SOS Committee 
	10th May 2010
	14th May 2010

	SOS Committee
	6th September 2010
	17th September 2010

	SOS AGM
	15th October 2010
	

	SOS Committee
	15th November 2010
	19th November 2010


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.50 pm.
